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Nulkaba Public School  
School holiday works notification – Summer |  December 2023 

NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

Dear staff, parents/carers and residents 

We are preparing for the construction of an accessible school drop-off zone for Nulkaba Public School. 
This will ensure students can access the school campus as quickly and safely as possible. The new 
accessible drop-off will be located along the Rothbury Street entrance.   
 
Planned work includes removing 2 trees, installing kerbed pathways, laying new asphalt, and 
adjustments to existing pathways and adjoining garden beds to assist accessibility.  
 
This work will start during the Summer school holiday period and continue through early Term 1 2024. 

Work along Rothbury Street starting 5 January 2024, partial road closure 

Construction on the new drop-off zone will start from 5 January 2024 and will involve a partial road 
closure of Rothbury Street, supported by traffic management. 
 
During the work, traffic on Rothbury St will be limited to one lane, between O’Connor Rd and Ivanhoe 
St intersections.  
 
An application is with council for final approval of a traffic management plan that will maintain the 
flow in both directions, moving only one direction at a time. Traffic flow will be managed by accredited 
traffic control, with temporary traffic lights installed. Residents will have full access to their driveways 
during this time.   
  
The work is scheduled to be finished at the end of February 2024. The approved hours of work are 7:00 
am to 5:00 pm, Monday to Friday and 8:00 am to 1:00 pm Saturday. No work will take place on Sundays 
or public holidays.  
 

Rothbury Street pedestrian entrance 

During the work, a temporary barricaded passageway will be used for students who enter using the 
Rothbury Street entrance. This will lead to the current pedestrian gate to allow safe access to the 
school. 
  
We are here to make sure that work is completed safely and efficiently, and we will minimise impacts 
on the community at every opportunity. All work will be done in accordance with relevant council 
approvals.  
 
Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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